
Adult Revival  
 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, September 28-30  
at 10:00 am at the Mission Office.   
 

Dr. Wade Paris, guest speaker.  Worship led by  
Mr. Jim Edwards.  
 

Come  
and bring a friend  

and be encouraged! 
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Inside this issue: 

135th Annual Meeting of Harmony Association  
 

Sunday, September 13 - Calvary, Sedalia 
 

Meal - Serving starts at 11:30 pm - Lunch will cost $5 per person 
Pre-session Music - 1:10 pm - Call to Order - 1:15 pm  
Meeting Theme:  “Jesus had Compassion on Them”  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Dress is casual! 
Childcare for kindergarten and below opens at 1:00 pm  

Congregational singing, Special Music, Memorial Service, Sharing 
from the Church Ministry Team, Missions Ministry Team,  
Children’s Camp, Director of Missions, Missouri Children’s Home, 
2016 Proposed Budget, Calendar, Leadership Enlistment 
Team Report, Staff Recommendation Team Report, and  
Annual Sermon by Ted Francis.  
 

Everyone is welcome to attend. 
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CALENDAR 
September 
 1-30 Missouri Baptist Missions Emphasis—

Rhuebin L. South Offering   
 7 Labor Day (Holiday) Mission Office closed  
 8 Buildings & Grounds Team - 7:00 pm  
 8 Maplewood Association - 7:00 pm 
 12 Sunday School Director Seminar, FBC,  
  Raytown 
 13 HBA Annual Meeting - Meal 11:30; 1:10 pm at 

Calvary  
 14 Adult Bible Study & Music - 10:00 am 
  Pastors Fellowship @ Best Western - noon 
  Associational Coordinating Team - 1:30 pm  
 21 NEWS items due  
 24 Label NEWS  
28-30  Adult Revival – 10:00 am   
   

 
All meetings at Mission Office 

unless otherwise indicated 

Receipts from our churches  
 

Church                    July 2015           YTD 

Antioch ·························· 180.27 ················1196.15 
Bethlehem ······················ 325.13 ················2939.84 
Bethany ························· 250.00 ················1750.00 
Broadway ······················· 105.84 ················1152.12 
Calvary ·························· 622.76 ················4541.28 
Camp Branch·················· 560.13 ················3653.94 
East Sedalia ··················· 117.52 ················1793.64 
Emmet Avenue ··············· 100.00 ················· 700.00 
FBC, Sedalia ················· 1529.61·············· 13281.96 
Flat Creek ······················ 584.25 ················4439.92 
Green Ridge ··················· 250.00 ················· 750.00 
Hopewell ························ 384.60 ················3590.17 
Houstonia, FBC ·············· 262.29 ················2048.43 
Hughesville ······················ 71.00 ················· 263.40 
Katy Park ······················ 826.44 ················6101.16 
Lamine ·························· 205.67 ················1898.28 
LaMonte ·······················    54.02 ················· 418.13 
Memorial ···························· .00 ················· 806.00  
Mt. Herman ························· .00 ················1250.00 
New Hope ····················· 1134.06················3553.98 
Olive Branch ·················· 114.93 ················· 945.75 
Primera Iglesia Hispana ····· 25.00 ················· 145.00 
Providence ·························· .00 ················· 300.00 
Sedalia Harmony··············· 75.00 ················· 525.00 
Smithton ····························· .00 ················· 600.00 
Syracuse ····························· .00 ················· 300.00 
Vision ···························· 195.19 ················1435.30 
 
Checking -Beginning Balance - July 2015.………..  $ 10,007.70 
Undesignated receipts…………………………………..$    7,973.71   
Other receipts………………………………………………..          5.00 
Transfer from Reserve Fund……………………………    1,564.56 
Less Expenditures.………………………………………     ( 9,698.74) 
Ending Balance.………………………..….………………$    9,852.23 
   
Reserve Fund — July 2015 
Beginning Balance.……………………………………… $  21,382.05 
Interest earned.……………………………………………               .87 
Transfer to General Account (Taxes)………………..    (1,564.56) 
Prior Year Taxes Receipts………………………………        125.00 
Ending Balance.…………………………………………  $  19,943.36 
 
Mission Trip Fund - July 2015 
Beginning Balance  ..……………………………………$      4,129.61 
Receipts………………………………………………………..    1,800.00  
Less Expenditure……………………………………………  (4,783.44) 
Ending Balance...…………………………………………   $  1,146.17 
 
Designated Funds - July 2015 
Balance……………………………………………………… $  18,224.35 
Receipts……………………………………………………….    1,483.00 
Expenditures…………………………………………………(10,819.54) 
Ending Balance…………………………………………..   $   8,887.81      
 

2015 required monthly receipts--------------           $   8,288.00 
July undesignated receipts——–——————            $  7,973.71     

Amount above or (below) to meet budget….       ($    314.29)   

Anniversaries 
 

Efrain Baeza…………………….17 years, September 15 
  Pastor - Primera Iglesia Hispana  
 

Birthdays 
 

John Dumsday...………………………….…..September 4 
   Pastor - Lamine 
Missionary Kid Lydia Inman..……………..September 6 
Missionary Marie Inman…………………..September 11 
Missionary Kid Leah Inman……………..  September 26 
Missionary Matt Inman…….…………….. September 29 



“NEWS FROM OUR CHURCHES” 
 

Bethany:  The saints at Bethany began August with our third summer hymn sing.  The men met on two Saturday mornings 
for breakfast and Bible study.  We caravanned to Warrensburg on the 28th to enjoy the premiere showing of "The War        
Room."  On the 30th we shared some home made ice cream as we auctioned home made pies to raise money for our 2016  
mission trip project.  Pastor Bowen concluded his summer sermon mini-series on the "One Anothers" of the New Testament.  
Broadway:  Sunday evenings the Men’s Ministry studied Isaiah, which will continue into September.  The women  
completed a study in Philippians and then began learning about angels.  Evening worship included teachings on cults and 
world religions.  Our Sunday School children learned the meaning of each verse in the Lord’s Prayer, which was one of   
Pastor Gray’s sermon topics.  The Membership Committee is updating records to ensure that all members are included in our 
new directory.  We have a new website:  www.broadwaybaptistsedalia.org 
Calvary:  We are excited about our new pastor and his wife, Don and Marie Satterwhite.  We look forward to a GREAT year 
with faith and hope as we LOVE GOD, LOVE PEOPLE, and CHANGE THE WORLD.  We started a new ministry for our 
nursing homes. The first Wednesday of each month we go to Fair View Nursing Home, and the third Tuesday we go to Rest 
Haven Convalescent Retirement Home for Bible study and worship.  The Men and Boy’s Breakfast is the first Saturday of 
the month starting September 5.  “Forever Young” will have their monthly meeting the last Thursday of each month start-
ing  September 24 at 6:00 pm.  We have a new Interim Music Director, Michael Sproles, and a new Interim Student Ministry 
Director, Taylor Quinley, who begin serving September 1.  We had a baby shower for Eli Calhoun on Sunday, August 23.  
Several members along with Smith-Cotton football players helped to unload Pastor Don’s moving truck.  We served a dinner 
to the Smith-Cotton players for helping with the moving.  The Women’s Ministry regular meeting is every second Tuesday of 
the month at 10:00 am.  The Sunday School Department is planning our annual Sunday School Round-up on September 20.  
A Western theme noon meal will follow the worship service in the Fellowship Hall.                                               
Camp Branch:  A Church Security Workshop  was held on August 22.  The course was designed to educate and equip  
Christians to respond to acts of violence in the church building.  John Cline, Pettis County School Resource Officer, was the 
instructor.     
East Sedalia:  On August 9, Deborah and Glenn Cairer gave a wonderful program on their recent trip to Haiti.  They were 
accompanied on the trip by Mariah Cairer and Mary Pace.  One year ago, they worked at Dina’s Orphanage in Montrouis, 
Haiti where there were 53 orphans.  Their goal was to help Dina’s Orphanage obtain a lawyer to get government papers  
authorization.  They helped with a kitchen and a bed project for 25 bunk beds and additional cribs.  All of these goals were 
met.  This coming year, they want to help with a water purification system.  The water can be sold to support the orphanage.  
If Dina can get child sponsorships, then the children can go to school.  If anyone is interested in sponsoring a child, please 
call Deborah or Glenn at 660-343-5778.  The outreach committee gave away free clothing in August.  The fifth Sunday Carry-
In Luncheon was held on August 30 and enjoyed by all.  
FBC, Sedalia:  One was baptized on July 26.  Several of our senior adults took a two-day trip to Ozark, Missouri and  
Branson July 28-29.  While there, they visited the Baptist Home, and donated several boxes of requested items for the  
residents.  They also went to see the production of “Jonah” at the Sight and Sound Theater.  Four adults travelled to  
Nashville in early August for the SEND North America conference.  The Women’s Enrichment Ministry sponsored a  
“Back-to-School Prayer Time” on August 27, to pray for the schools, students, teachers and administrators.  We packed  
Buddy Packs for area school children three different times in August. 
Katy Park:  The Youth had a lock-in at the church on August 5-6.  The GAs had a lock-in August 14.  We hosted a third 
“Summer of Fun” Comedy Night on August 14.  The youth worked in the Baptist Tent on August 16 and later enjoyed an 
evening taking in the sights and sounds of the State Fair.  We enjoyed a wedding reception on August 22 for Nathan and 
Kristin Church.  We ministered to the residents of Fair View Nursing Home on August 23. 
Lamine:  We had a “Back to School” party for the kids with pizza and sundaes.  We had 5 adults and 10 kids attend.  The 
Ladies of Lamine delivered cookies to the Cooper County Sheriff's Department to show our appreciation for their great work.  
We attended the Safety Meeting at Camp Branch on August 22.  We had a Singspiration on August 23 with a snack supper.  
Robert and Angie Dumsday joined us with special music.  On September 12, the Ladies of Lamine will collect cookies and 
fruit to make baskets to hand out in the neighborhood.  We plan to attend the Annual Meeting at Calvary Baptist on  
September 13.  Thanks to Calvary for hosting and providing the meal.  The church ladies plan to send birthday cards to long 
time member Freida Deuschle on September 14.  We will observe the Lord's Supper on September 27. 
New Hope:  We will have an all-church picnic at Bothwell State Park Sunday, September 6, from 4:00-7:00 pm.  The youth 
will serve dinner at the Community Cafe on Wednesday, September 9.   
Sedalia Harmony:  Gary and Jan Burnett took a trip to Little Rock, Arkansas and spent some time with a former pastor’s 
wife, Betty Cundiff. 
Vision:  Our church along with other churches from Harmony Association, helped repair a kitchen after a fire.  We also 
helped another family move.  The ladies had a Ladies Night with a movie and snacks.  We had three missionaries go to  
Nurio, Mexico.  We delivered Meals on Wheels this month.  We served at the Open Door food pantry two times this month. 
We served a meal at Community Café and served approximately 80 people.  We collected cookies for the jail ministry.  We 
had one member go on a  mission trip to Inez, Kentucky.  

Mission Statement:  Equipping churches in partnership to achieve healthy Kingdom growth 
Vision Statement:  Healthy churches on mission for Christ    
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Bethany:  “Giving Away the Good News!” Bethany Baptist Church will host its eighth Fall Bible  
Conference, Friday—Sunday, September 18-20.  The focus is on personal evangelism and its importance in 
living the Christian life and growing healthy churches.  Our speaker is Pastor Dave Hintz from Emporia, 
Kansas.  Dave and his church host the Ironmen Summit, reaching over 500 men from the Midwest every  
January with preaching of interest to Christian men.  Our conference services begin Friday and Saturday      
day at 6:30 pm and Sunday morning at 9:30 am.  We will also host a men's breakfast with Dave at 7:30 am 
and a women's brunch with Becky Hintz Saturday morning at 10:00.  We invite our sister churches to join 
us for any of these services for fellowship, worship and encouragement in our great mission of giving away 
the Good News.  Call our office at 826-8743 for details.  
Bethlehem:  Our Octoberfest is October 3 from 3:00 pm – 7:00 pm.  It is a Spaghetti Supper with home          
made desserts.  The cost is $5.00 (4 and under free).  We will also have live music and a Silent Auction. 
Houstonia:  SAVE THE DATE for our revival on November 6-8.    
New Hope:  We are hosting our 2nd annual Showing Hope Car Show on September 12 to raise funds to 
send children and teens to summer camps. Contact person is Chris Abney 660-221-2345.   

 

We are hosting the annual Hog Roast and Pie Auction for “There Is Hope” on September 26 from 5:00-7:00 
pm.  Adult tickets are $8.50 and ages 6-12 are $3.50.  Under 6 are free.  Contact person is Sharion Dunfee  
660-473-6159. 
Olive Branch:  The Youth Benefit is planned on Saturday, September 12, with fish, pulled pork, chicken 
strips, and pie auction at 6:00 pm at the church.  Call Olive Branch at 660-827-4714 or Jason 660-826-6950.    
Primera Iglesia Hispana:   Our 4th Church Anniversary Celebration is Sunday, September 20, at 5:00 
pm.  Everybody is welcome. 



Adult Bible Study and Music  
at Calvary 

 

Monday, September 14, is our next Adult 
Bible Study and Music at Calvary Baptist 
Church, 1015 West 16th Street,  from 10:00 
to 11:30 am.  
 

 Dr. Nicholas Gray (Broadway) will lead the  
Bible Study.  Dr. Don Satterwhite (Calvary) 
will play his guitar.  
 

Bobbi Smith (FBC, Sedalia) and Opal 
Greenwood (Katy Park) will provide the  
refreshments.   
 

Invite a friend to come with you. 
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October is  
Pastor Appreciation Month 

 

Pastor Appreciation Month is a special time 
that congregations set aside each year to honor 
their pastors and pastoral families for the hard 
work, sacrificial dedication, and multiple  
blessings provided by these special people.  It is  
typically scheduled in October, but can be held 
at any time that is convenient for the church 
and the community. It is also important to  
remember that appreciation, affirmation, and 
prayer support of our spiritual leaders is  
appropriate throughout the entire year. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

At the recent Missouri American Legion Annual 
Convention in Springfield, Dr. Nicholas Gray, 
pastor of Broadway Baptist Church in Sedalia, 
became the state (called Department) Chaplain 
for 2015-2016. 

 Memorial 
 

Edward F. “Ed” Broyles  
 

August 29, 1949 - August 6, 2015 
 

Pastor at Hopewell  
March 1998 - September 30, 2007;  

January 30, 2011 - July 2015 
 

Our beloved pastor received his crown of  
righteousness when he went home  

August 6 to be with Our Lord. 
 
 
 

  We extend our sympathy to  
  the Family of Ed Broyles. 

cd 
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First Baptist Church, Raytown, MO 
 

Saturday, September 12, 2015 
 

Registration 8:00 am  ~~~  Dismiss 3:30 pm 
 
 
 

This A to Z Sunday School event is for age  
division coordinators, department directors, 
general leaders, pastors, and ministers of  
education.  

 
 

LEAVE WITH A STEP-BY-STEP  
STRATEGY FOR LEADING YOUR  

SUNDAY SCHOOL. 
 

Get practical skills to use immediately  
when you return home. 

 
 

 
For information: 

 
Lifeway.com/nssds    -   1-800-254-2022 

 
www.mobaptsit.org/sunday_school 

Missouri Missions Offering 
 

Resources are available via mail or download to 
help your congregation understand how  
essential MMO is to reaching the lost in Missouri.  
Visit mobaptist.org/mmo for envelopes, prayer 
guides, bulletins inserts,  and video DVD.    

   ALL FOR  
 $39! 

  lunch included  

Pastors Fellowship  
 
 

The Pastors Fellowship will 
meet on Monday, September 
14, at noon at Best Western 
State Fair Inn.   


